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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
pre-considered Intro. No: 
Committee: Housing and Buildings


	Title:   A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to carbon monoxide alarms.

	Sponsor: Council Members Weprin, Dilan, Jackson, Arroyo (in conjunction with the Mayor)


	Summary of Legislation:  This Pre-considered bill would require property owners to replace carbon monoxide detectors that are currently required to be installed by law when they exceed the manufacturer’s suggested useful life. Under this bill the replacement devices must be equipped with an audible warning chirp. Alarms installed prior to the effective date of 120 days after enactment must be replaced either within six months of the effective date or upon the expiration of the manufacturer’s suggested useful life of the alarm, whichever is later.  Property owners must periodically replace each alarm upon the expiration of its useful life and must keep records of the alarm including the manufacturers’ suggested useful life of the alarm.  
This Pre-considered bill would apply to SRO tenants, rental tenants in 1-and 2-family homes, and rental tenants in apartment buildings. Tenants would be required to reimburse the property owner $25 for the cost of the replacement within one year, as is current law. 



	Effective Date: This law would take effect 120 days after its date of enactment except that the Housing Preservation and Department may promulgate rules or take other actions to implement its provisions prior to such effective date and at any time prior to such effective date, owners may replace previously installed carbon monoxide detecting devices which have exceeded their useful life.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2012

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY12
FY Succeeding

Effective FY13
Full Fiscal

Impact FY12
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on City revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on City expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	

	Source of Information: New York City Fire Department and Department of Buildings 

	Estimate Prepared By: Ralph P. Hernandez, Principal Legislative Financial Analyst

                                         Nathan Toth, Deputy Director



	History:  The Housing and Buildings Committee held a hearing on the Pre-considered bill and laid it over on December 13, 2011. The Committee will vote on the Pre-considered bill on December 16, 2011. The Council will introduce the Pre-considered bill on December 19, 2011.  
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